Shadsworth Infant School Newsletter Friday 17th January 2025





Message from Mrs Crompton

It was World Religion Day this week in school. Two classrooms were used for Christianity, 2 classrooms for Islam and 2 classrooms for Hinduism. The children learnt lots about the three different faiths, did some Bollywood dancing and tasted some Indian food, a real cultural experience and I know lots of parents have enjoyed celebrating the photographs on our Facebook page. The Rainbow room will now have access to our Facebook so that will improve the sharing of events and learning for those children.

Our Film Night and Disco are being organised by our Parents, Teacher, Friends of Shadsworth Infant group – letters will be coming home. The funds raised from these events will help to subsidise trips and keep our Minibuses running so we don't need the expense of hiring coaches.

Research shows putting the subtitles on our television has proven to support our children learning to read, please look at the link below for further details,

https://worldliteracyfoundation.org/turn-on-the-subtitles/

There is an expectation that children are in school everyday! Here is this week's attendance and lates.



This week's Attendance and Lates



| Class | % | Lates |
|-------|----|-------|
| RB | 93 | 1 |
| RM | 95 | 10 |
| 1J | 92 | 10 |
| 1H | 93 | 8 |
| 2H | 98 | 4 |
| 2K | 92 | 16 |
| Total | 94 | 49 |

'Well done' to this week's Shadsworth Stars

This week we said 'Well Done' to



| Class | Good Work | Good News |
|-------|-----------|-----------|
| RB | Lotti S | Harry B |
| RM | Koban B | Eva F |
| 1J | Jaxon O | Rosetta W |
| 1H | Lawand A | Fiza K |
| 2H | Luna C | Martin D |
| 2K | Eliza B | Freya S |

| Headteacher Award goes to | | Darcy D Class 2K | |
|---------------------------|--|--------------------|--|
| Lunchtime Award goes to | | Matthew C Class 2K | |



Dates for your diary



NEWSLETTER Friday 17th January 25

| DAY | TIME | EVENT |
|---|-------------------------|--|
| Thursday 23 rd January 2025 | 9.00am | Year 1 Stay & Learn Reading - Parents please join us |
| Thursday 30 th January 2025 | 9.00am | Year 2 Stay & Learn Reading - Parents please join us |
| Wednesday 5 th February 2025 | 9.00am | Class RM Public Transport Trip - further information to follow in the New Year |
| Thursday 6 th February 2025 | 9.00am | Class RB Public Transport Trip - further information to follow in the New Year |
| Wednesday 12 th February 2025 | 9.00am | Year 2 Chill Factore Trip - further information to follow in the New Year |
| Thursday 13 th February 2025 | 9.00am | Year 2 Chill Factore Trip - further information to follow in the New Year |
| Friday 14 th February 2025 | 9.00am | Class RM Assembly - Parents please join us |
| Friday 14 th February 2025 | During School 3.15pm | Children to wear Red for Non-Uniform Day - Please being £1 School closes for Half-Term |
| Tuesday 25 th February 2024 | 8.45am School starts | School Re-Opens 8.00am Breakfast Club - 8.35am Soft Start |

Take a look at this week's Picture News Commencing 13th January 2025

Week



Let's look at this week's story



Prime Minister, Sir Keir Starmer, has said that building new homes is a 'top priority'.

Think about: What is the job of the Prime Minister? What do you think he means when he says building new homes is a 'top priority'?

Discuss that a prime minister helps to make decisions and rules for our country. To say that building new homes is a 'top priority' means that it is very important. It is hoped that 370,000 new homes will be built every year in England.

Think about: Have you seen any new homes being built near where you live? Has anyone ever moved into a brand-new home? How do you think new homes are different from older homes? Do you think we need to build lots more homes? Why?

© Picture News 202







Democracy

When new homes are built, we need to decide where and how many. We can all have a say about where we think homes should or should not be built.

Protected Characteristics

People of all ages can live in a newly built area. We should think about what people of all ages need when planning what to build.























UN Rights of the Child



We all have the right to a safe place to live to help us grow and thrive. The government should help families and children who might be struggling to access housing.





Useful Information



 ${\it 1-Accurate information is a key part to motivation}$



As you are aware we use ParentMail for our communication. Please download the App to receive notifications to enable you to keep up to date on school communications and completion of relevant documents etc. Also please check out our school facebook page.



Breakfast Club Rule

IT IS **ESSENTIAL** EACH TIME YOU DROP YOUR CHILD OFF AT BREAKFAST CLUB, **YOU BRING** YOUR CHILD INTO THE SCHOOL HALL, GIVE YOUR CHILD'S NAME AND MONEY TO THE MEMBER OFF STAFF SAT AT THE TABLE NEAR THE PATIO DOORS.

PLEASE **DO NOT** DROP YOUR CHILD OFF AT THE SCHOOL GATES.

Please can we remind you that Breakfast Club needs to be paid for daily, it is £1 per day or £4 for the week to be paid in advance on the Monday - Thank you

Mini minds Matter

Introducing our mindful calendar, each month the calendar will give you ideas and suggestions of how to be more mindful as a family. Please take a few moments to look at the calendar, share the information with your child/children, have fun and enjoy!





For the safety of our children, please can we remind all Parents/Carers Do not park on the car park at school. This is for staff parking only. It is not for pick-ups or drop-offs. Many thanks for your continued support